
Town of Harmony Monthly Board Meeting/Minutes   
 
 Thursday, August 17, 2023 @ Town Shop E2905 Newton Road, Genoa, WI 54632 
 
 Lorn Goede called the meeting to order @ 6:10 pm. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Present:  Lorn Goede, Chairman, Kent Wendorf and Keith Bauer, Supervisors, Carolyn Parr, Clerk/Treasurer, Pete 
Strachan, Zoning Coord,  Steve Oliver and Scotte Meyer, Patrolmen , James Theler and Suzanne Harris. 
 
Verification: Agenda posted @ Town Shop, Sorenson Ln, and tn.harmony.wi.gov      
              
Town Business:  
James Theler and Suzanne Harris attended the meeting to request that no spraying on their property along the Newton 
Rd.  Patrolmen stated they knew they were not to spray but didn’t know their property was across the road.  Board 
apologized for the spraying and Patrolmen said they would go and look at the property and make sure they know where 
their land is so it doesn’t happen again.   
Cleanup and recycle days were discussed and fees were changed for fluorescent bulbs from $.50 to $1.00 and LED bulbs 
from $2.50 to 3.00 and not accept any paint.  Motion was made and seconded by Keith/Kent to approve the change.  
Motion carried.  New signs will be made and posted at the recycle center. 
Jerry Pedretti, clerk for Vernon County is requesting updates on veterans buried in our cemeteries.  Clerk will call 
veterans office to get updated veterans.  Was discussed to she if it is legal to bury persons on your own property and the 
guidelines for green burials. 
Fall workshop will be held in person and virtual.  Motion made and seconded by Keith/Lorn for Lorn and Carolyn to 
attend virtual when the recorded meetings are available.  Motin carried. 
 
Town Road 
Salt can be picked up Oct 2nd through Oct 4th from 7:30 to 10:30 at Vernon County Highway Department salt shed.  They 
will be providing a  scale house attendant.  Patrolmen to check on someone to haul.  Sand is also available at Lansing to 
haul.  We need about 600 CU od salt, 400 CU sand and 400 CU screenings. 
Seal coating by Fahners will start Tues, August 22nd. 
No update on Enterprise Rd or Dudley Hill projects from Phil Hewitt, Vernon County Highway Dept.  Lorn to check with 
him again. 
Patrolmen finished list for new fire signs and Clerk will order. 
  
Minutes: 
Motion made and seconded by Kent/Keith to approve minutes.  Motion carried 
                                                                                                                                  
Treasurer’s Report:  
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to approve treasurers report.  Motion carried.  
      
Accounts Payable 
Motion made and seconded by Kent/Keith to approve the bills to be paid and to include bill from Vernon County Land 
Management for $125 for maps.  Motion carried.   
 
Zoning Report: 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to approve permits presented by Pete Strachan.  Motion carried. 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to raise the fee for Pete Strachan from $5.00 to $100.00 for Rezoning and 
CUP.  Motion carried 
 
Election Report:  
 



Public Comment:  
No Comments 
 
Next Meeting Date:   
September 21, 2023 @ 6:00 pm. 
    
Adjournment: Motion made and seconded by Kent/Keith to adjourn at 8:15pm.  Motion carried.   
   
Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Town of Harmony 


